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Update from 
Mrs McLelland

During Monday's assembly, our Year 6 pupils delivered their 

speeches to the whole school with the aim of convincing us all 

as to why they should be chosen for one of this year's 

leadership roles. They did a fantastic job! They delivered with 

confidence and gave some excellent examples of why they 

would suit a given role. They have not made this an easy 

decision for the Senior Leadership Team. On Monday, I have 

the pleasure of announcing the following roles:

Head of School

Deputy Head of School

Prefect

Heads of Houses

We shall also be announcing who have been selected in each 

class to be the Eco Council and School Council representatives.



Reception & Year 1

We are excited to share with you the highlights of the past week, as we continue our transition process.

In English, we delved into the story "The Circle All Around Us" and explored the theme of showing care and 
kindness to others. The children learned about giving compliments and expressing admiration for others. 
They practiced giving compliments such as "I love your smile" and went on a compliment walk around the 
school, where they shared their thoughts and expressed their feelings. Through activities like writing thank 
you notes and drawing people they admire, the children developed their language skills and learned to 
articulate reasons for their admiration.

In Maths, we focused on reinforcing sorting, matching, and comparing objects as part of our daily 
warm-up activities. We introduced concepts of measurement and patterns, and the children engaged 
in comparing objects by size. They learned to use descriptive language such as big, little, large, and 
small to compare objects. Additionally, they explored the concept of mass (weight) and capacity, 
practicing comparing the weight and volume of different objects. Through practical activities, they 
gained hands-on experience in comparing capacities and ordering objects accordingly.



Reception & Year One

In French, the children revisited basic greetings, practiced asking and answering questions about names, and 
expressing feelings. They also learned about the colors of the French flag and discussed the capital city of 
France, Paris, and the famous Eiffel Tower, enriching their cultural knowledge.

In Italian lessons, children learned greetings such as "ciao" and "hello," explored various types of weather, and 
practiced numbers 1-5 in a fun and interactive manner.

As part of our Understanding the World curriculum, the children participated in Jeans for Genes Day with 
enthusiasm and creativity. They engaged in activities to learn about genetic disorders and the importance 
of supporting affected children and families. Through discussions, stories, and educational activities, they 
raised awareness about genetic conditions and demonstrated empathy and support by decorating jeans 
and expressing their creativity in a vibrant and festive display in the classroom.

This week in music, children have been exploring about the different parts of their bodies and learned to 
sing head, shoulder, knees and toes song with actions. 



Year Two
DIn English , the children had fun exploring their imaginations by writing about what they would do if they were a king 

or queen. We also rehearsed and re - enacted the story of The Three Little Pigs  before rewriting the story in their own 
words.
In Maths , we focused on various number concepts. The children practiced writing numbers in expanded form, 
completed missing numbers on number lines, and estimated values between points on a number line. They also 
compared different objects, sharpening their understanding of quantities and measurements.
In Science , the children learned about the stages of life, from being a baby to an elderly person. They enjoyed 
discussing the changes we experience throughout life and sharing stories from their own families.
In History , we talked about the key events of the Great Fire of London . The children were fascinated by this 
historical event and asked lots of thoughtful questions!
In Geography , we explored the features of the seaside. The children labelled various features, such as cliffs, beaches, 
and dunes, using key vocabulary.
Finally, in Art , the class got creative with beautiful Autumn leaf rubbings . They had a great time using leaves to 
create texture and patterns and were very proud of their colourful works!
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